
To Parents with Children of Japanese Nationality: 

Notice: Passport Application for Japanese Minors 

 Under Japanese civil law, those under the age of 18 are regarded as 
minors.  When a Japanese minor applies for a Japanese passport, 
one parent/guardian must sign the “Legal Representative Signature” 
section on the back of the passport application.  An application 
signed by one parent will be accepted under the assumption that the 
signature is a representation of consent from both 
parent(s)/guardian(s). 

 However, if one parent/guardian submits a written refusal to 

passport offices in Japan or Japanese Embassies and Consulates-

General abroad, a passport will be issued only after it has been 
confirmed that there is consent from both parents/guardians. The 
passport for the minor will be approved and issued once the 
parent/guardian that did not consent submits a letter of agreement 
to issue a passport for the minor applicant to a passport office in 
Japan or Japanese Embassy/Consulates-General abroad. 

 One needs to come to the Japanese Embassy, Consulate-General or 
prefectural passport office in Japan to express disagreement in 
writing with other supporting documents such as “Koseki Tohon” 
(family registry) that demonstrates your parental authority. For 
details on necessary documents, please ask the Japanese Embassy, 
Consulate-General or prefectural passport office to which you plan to 
submit the documents. 

 Please note that in some countries, when both parents/guardians 
have custody of the child, and the child is taken out of the country 
by one of the parents without consent of the other parent, it is 
punishable by criminal law. There have been cases where a parent 
taking a child was arrested and charged with child abduction when 
he/she reentered the country, or that parent was placed on the 
International Wanted List of International Criminal Police 
Organization (ICPO). To protect Japanese citizens residing in 
countries with the above laws, the Japanese Embassy and 
Consulates-General in these countries will verbally ask the parent 
(s)/guardian(s) submitting the application if both custodial 
parents/guardians have consented for passport issuance of the 
minor applicant, even if there is no expression of refusal from the 
other parent. 

 If you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact the 
Consular Section at your nearest Japanese Embassy, Consulate 
General, Passport Office in Japan, or the Passport Division at the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan. 
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